Newsletter sent out on November 1°, 2018

A big THANK YOU from the Chinatown Transformation Team

CHINATOWN
HOUSE

The Chinatown Transformation Team would like to thank the more than 170 guests who
attended our first Meet & Greet session on October 27 for sharing your thoughts on Chinatown
with us.

We were thrilled by the level of interest from community leaders, stakeholders and everyone
who accepted our invitation to the event. We are particularly encouraged by your enthusiasm
and willingness to play an active role in working together to foster a vibrant Chinatown.

From the brief discussions we had with you and the written comments that you kindly provided
during the event, we heard about your experiences, concerns and aspirations for the
neighbourhood. Most importantly, we were inspired by your continued support for and how
much you all care about Chinatown.

To continue the discussion, you are invited to our community ideas workshop:

When: Thursday, November 15, 2018, 5:30-7:30 pm
Where: David Lam Hall, Greater Vancouver Chinese Cultural Centre, 50 East Pender Street

The workshop will be a structured dialogue to hear your ideas and proposed actions on how you
would like to work together towards protecting the living cultural heritage and enhancing the
economic development of Chinatown. Please register at: https://bit.ly/2CWM991.

If you are unable to join us, please contact us by email at chinatown@vancouver.ca to let us
know you are interested and we will get back to you with other ways to participate.



https://bit.ly/2CWM991
mailto:chinatown@vancouver.ca

If you haven’t filled in our engagement survey yet, please take the opportunity to do this by
November 15: https://survey.vancouver.ca/s3/Chinatown-Transformation-Team-Engagement-

Survey

We look forward to seeing you there!
Chinatown Transformation Team

November 1, 2018
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You're receiving this email because you are subscribed to our newsletter with
Joseph.Li@vancouver.ca.

Contact us here: http://vancouver.ca/your-government/tell-us-online.aspx.

You can unsubscribe at any time: unsubscribe.

Thank you,

City of Vancouver

453 W 12th Avenue
Vancouver, BC V5Y 1V4
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Newsletter sent out on November 8th, 2018

CHINATOWN B A&

TRANSFORMATION EENIEERE

Time to put on your thinking cap and
share your thoughts about
Chinatown!

The City’s newly-formed Chinatown Transformation Team is inviting community
members to put forward their ideas on ways that we can all work together to
conserve the living heritage of Chinatown and to enhance the economic and
cultural vibrancy for the neighbourhood.

A community ideas workshop aimed at collecting public input and suggestions on
possible actions towards these goals will be held:

When: Thursday, November 15, 2018, 5:30-7:30 pm
Where: David Lam Hall, Greater Vancouver Chinese Cultural Centre,
50 East Pender Street

Members of the public who attended the Oct 27 meet and greet event in
Chinatown have shared with us their experiences, concerns and aspirations for
Chinatown and most importantly, their willingness to participate and help foster a
vibrant and welcoming neighbourhood.

For those who were not able to join us at the last event, this will be a great
opportunity to show your interest and care about Chinatown and how you would
like to work together.

To attend this workshop, please register at: https://bit.ly/2CWM991.

Please also help us by completing this 5 minute-long survey before our workshop
next week here.

https://survey.vancouver.ca/s3/Pre-Survey-for-Nov-15-Chinatown-Community-
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Workshop

If you are unable to attend the workshop, we invite you to complete this survey
as well so we can better understand what you do and opportunities to work
together.

We look forward to seeing you there!

Chinatown Transformation Team

November 6, 2018
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You're receiving this email because you are subscribed to our newsletter with
Joseph.Li@vancouver.ca.

Contact us here: http://vancouver.ca/your-government/tell-us-online.aspx.

You can unsubscribe at any time: unsubscribe.

Thank you,

City of Vancouver

453 W 12th Avenue
Vancouver, BC V5Y 1V4
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Newsletter sent out on November 29th, 2018

CHINATOWN

TRANSFORMATION

Here’s what we heard:

Highlights from the Nov 15
community workshop

On November 15, over 70 members of the Chinatown community participated
in a community workshop convened by the Chinatown Transformation Team
(CTT) to discuss and help develop a community-based approach on planning
for the future of Chinatown-related work.

CTT would like to thank workshop attendees who represent local residents,
seniors, businesses, organizations, volunteers and government officials for
providing a wide range of valuable comments and perspectives. After an
introduction by staff, participants were asked to comment on the following:

How to move the Chinatown work forward:

o What are some key elements of success in engaging with the community?
o CTT proposes using a Working Group approach to address a number of



topics of interest: intangible cultural heritage, tangible cultural heritage,
business and economic development, developing relationships and
capacity within Chinatown groups, and building relations with other
groups outside of Chinatown. Participants were asked if these are the
most relevant topics and if the working group approach is feasible;

Who should be involved and what resources are needed?

Towards the end of the meeting, facilitators reported out on the suggestions
from participants.

A majority of participants agreed with using a Working Group approach
focused on the five proposed topics of interest, but also suggested to consider
additional topic(s) such as safety and security and to ensure there is cross-topic
alignment throughout the process. Other comments include:

Ensure there is transparency for the process with updates, minutes and
deliverables

Provide face-to face and networking opportunities for all involved
Provide context or educational materials to inform the community on
topics under discussion

Use of plain language

Using different methods in reaching out and engaging the Chinatown
community

Public safety and security is a top priority

Implement some quick start actions

A detailed summary of the workshop discussion is being prepared and will be
available in the new year.
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Journeys of Hope Chinatown Book
Launch

On December 5, 2018, the City of Vancouver and the University of British
Columbia (UBC) will launch the official edition of Journeys of Hope:
Challenging Discrimination and Building on Vancouver Chinatown’s
Legacies.

Author Henry Yu and co-editors Sarah Ling and Baldwin Wong will be in
attendance to speak about the process of making the book, as well as to
highlight special stories.

Date: Wednesday, December 5, 2018
Time: 5:00 — 7:00PM (Formal program begins at 5:30PM)
Location: Chinatown House, 188 East Pender Street



Registration: http://bit.ly/JourneysofHope

Created through a continued partnership between the City and UBC, this book
is an indication of both partners’ commitments to collaboratively plan and
develop a UNESCO World Heritage Status application for Vancouver’s
Chinatown.

This edition builds on the commemorative version unveiled at the Vancouver
City Council’s special meeting in Chinatown on April 22, 2018, capturing the
historical moment when the City formally apologized for its past involvement
in the discrimination and racism against early Chinese Canadian immigrants
and their families.

Remarkably, the apology was delivered in three languages—English,
Cantonese, and Sze Yup dialect—by then Mayor Gregor Robertson, former
City Councillor Maggie Ip, and the Honorable Bill Yee. The groundbreaking
trilingual apology is an amalgamation of the ongoing efforts of the City
Council, City staff, community members and organizations, and UBC
researchers. Written in both English and Chinese, Journeys of Hope reaffirms
the importance of multilingual engagement in community building, outreach,
and education.

This event is co-hosted by UBC Initiative for Student Teaching & Research in
Chinese Canadian Studies, City of Vancouver Chinatown Transformation
Team, Chinese Benevolent Association and Chinese Canadian Historical
Society of BC.

For more information please contact Sarah Ling (Co-Editor; CCHSBC
President) at: info@cchsbc.ca
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CTT’s office hours in December

For the month of December, the Chinatown Transformation Team will be hosting office
hours at the Chinatown House by appointment only. Regular office hours will resume in
the New Year.

To make an appointment, please email to: chinatown@vancouver.ca
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